

Aberdeen Cycle Forum

Minutes of Meeting

**Townhouse, Tuesday 26 June 2012,
19:30hours**

Present:

David Cheseldine (DC), Gavin Clark (GC), Chris Howard (CH),
Liz Lindsey (LL), Jyll Skinner (JS), Tom Skinner (TS)

1. Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising

ACF Popups – GC reports that only one of the popups is broken. Two further popups are in good repair but may need to be updated if necessary.

ACF Flyers – Derek Williams (DW) is checking on ACF flyers and sending one on to JS to post to the web. **Action: DW and JS**

Cycle Count follow-up – Grammar School count point was recorded on 26 June and was up by 24%.

Council Meetings – Discussed below in item 2, as it was an agenda item as well.

Cycle Safety Event – Grampian Police cycle safety event was cancelled. There is still an opportunity to follow up with the police and the contact is interested in speaking to the ACF.

2. Council Meetings

A meeting with Barney Crockett has been arranged for 12 July 2012 at 4:30 pm. JS and LL are available. GC is provisionally available. DW will contact to coordinate attendees. DW also suggested via notes that the agenda for any meeting be based on the points in the manifesto previously provided to the various parties.

Further meetings will hopefully occur in due course. There will be follow up with both Marie Bolton and Fraser Forsyth. Mr. Forsyth queried DW in the ACF meeting interim about roundabouts. **Action: DW**

3. ACF Newsletter

Further discussion of the newsletter was left until Fiona Fraser (FF) is available. **Action: FF**

4. Countesswells Development

LL provided brochures regarding the proposed development. The extent of the project will mean an increase in traffic on current roads as well as those new roads proposed by the consortium. LL also provided a response to send to the consortium regarding sustainability particularly in regard to transport. A copy of the response, on letterhead, will be sent before the end of the week. **Action: LL and JS**

5. CWSS (Cycling, Walking, Safer Streets)

DC is still awaiting a list from Graeme McKenzie. JS will send email to member list soon. GC encouraged the forum to view the *Times* 'Fit for Cycling' map where pins are placed to highlight problems. These could also be a source for CWSS.

Action: DC and JS

6. Any Other Business

Aberdeen Voice Meetup – JS and TS will attend the Aberdeen Voice meetup at Ma Cameron's on 27 June 2012

Date of Next Meeting – Agenda for current meeting includes an incorrect date for July's meeting. Correct date is below.

7. Next Meeting – Tuesday, 31st July 2012